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Welcome to the Suffolk University 
Class of 1962 50th Reunion book...

A memory book for 1962 alumni of Suffolk University, 
Suffolk Law School and New England School of Art and Design (NESAD). 

We know we can’t totally recapture the past, but we hope we have caught 
enough to bring each of you fond memories of your student days…and 
something you can finally show your family and friends (who may still not 
be convinced that you actually graduated).

This book has been a labor of love, legwork and teamwork by the 
members of the 50th Reunion Committee and all of you who provided 
materials and photographs from your personal archives. 

We could not have done this without a lot of help, so let us express our 
sincerest thanks to the administration of Suffolk University, particularly, the 
staffs of the Alumni Engagement Office and the Joseph Moakley Archive 
& Institute, for their encouragement, support and tons of help.  They made 
this book possible.

[Ed Note: We also wish to acknowledge K.C. and C.D. whose actions 50 
years ago made this book necessary.]

Finally, we dedicate this book to the memory of our classmates who have 
passed on.

Marge (Donovan) Brownell
Alan Chapman
Peter Conroy
Tony DiIeso

Paula (Brown) Doress-Worters
Paul Kearney

Daniel McCarron
Bill McCarthy

Jack McCarthy
Bruce Quirk

Paul Rabchenuk
Bernie Rosmarin

Bea Snow
Alan Weinberg
Steve Zubricki

The 50th Reunion Committee:
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Gino I. Angelone, BSBA’62
Sawyer Business School

Home:  

Spouse:  Lois G. Angelone,   

Children: 4;   
(4 grandchildren).

Biography:
Employed over 33 years with U.S. 
General Accounting Office (currently 
renamed – Government Accountability 
Office) retiring in 1993. Highest award 
received was the U.S. Comptroller 
General Award in 1990. Gino is a 

Certified Public Accountant.  He has 
vacationed in many European countries, 
especially parents’ native country – 
Italy.  He loves to cruise the Caribbean, 
Hawaii and transatlantic. Member of the 
Lions Club International (LCI) serving as 
Region Chair, Zone Chair and numerous 
committees.  Received the highest LCI 
Award – the Melvin Jones Fellow.  

In addition to receiving his 
undergraduate degree from Suffolk, 
Gino received his MBA in 1972 from 
Babson College.  His other family 
members who attended Suffolk include; 
Lisa (daughter), BSBA’02, Bruce 
(step-son), MBA’00, and Karen (step 
daughter-in-law), MFS’97. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment: 
Gino’s most memorable moments at 
Suffolk University include the time with 
professors, staff and students. 

Kindly visit Gino at the JFK Memorial on 
Ocean Street, Hyannis, MA from May 
through October where he has been 
seasonally employed since 2002.

Frederick A. Bazley, JD’62
Suffolk University Law School

Home:

Spouse: Elizabeth,  

Children: 3; 

Biography:
Before coming to Suffolk Law, 
Frederick received his BA from Boston 
University in History & Political Science 
(1960). After graduation from Suffolk 
Law, Frederick was admitted to the 
Massachusetts Bar (1962). He worked 
for Employers Mutual Insurance in 
Boston for 13 years. Frederick was then 
employed at American States Insurance 
in Indianapolis for 33 years, retiring as 
a Vice President of the company. Since 
then, he has done volunteer work for 
a local hospital. He has also travelled 
extensively around the United States 
and Europe until 2007, when “travel 
hassle” became more burdensome. 
His hobbies now include: reading, 
writing HTML coding for electronic book 
content, and staying up-to-date on 
current events and family finances. 

Joseph S. Bettencourt, BA’62
Biology
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Martha (Gerroir) Bettencourt 
(BS’62), 
Children: 3; 

Biography:
After graduating from Suffolk, Joseph 
went on to receive his M.S. in Zoology 
from the University of New Hampshire, 
as well as achieving a Ph.D. in Zoology 
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from the University of New Hampshire.  
Since then he has worked as an 
Associate Professor of Biology for the 
last 47 years. He was an advisor for 
the Health Professions and served as 
Chairman for 11 years. Some of his 
honors include; the Board of Trustees 
Excellence in Teaching Award, College 
Service Award, Student Government 
Teacher of the Year Award 4 times, and 
Science Teach Award 10 times. Joseph 
participated in Upward Bound, and 
several NSF grants. His hobbies include 
photography, gardening, sports, serving 
as a church collector and spending time 
with his grandchildren and  
great grandchildren.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Weekends and evenings studying 
science and doing research in the 
laboratories. Also meaningful were the 
informal talks with Dr. Robert Friedman 
during these times.

Margaret T. Brownell 
(Donovan), BS’62
Education
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Thomas F. Brownell (BS’63, 
JD’66), 
Children: 3;  

 (2 grandchildren).

Biography:
After graduating from Suffolk, Marge 
went on to receive her Master’s in 
Education from Boston University.  
She has taught grades kindergarten 
through 3rd grade. She has also taught 
at the university level, teaching classes 
at the University of New Hampshire 
and Boston University. Marge has 
been involved in many activities since 
graduation including: Democratic 
City Committee, the Scholarship 
Board of Quincy, the Retired Teachers 
Association, and the American Cancer 
Society Study. Marge has also enjoyed 
travel over the years to Europe, the 
Mediterranean and different cruises.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Marge’s favorite Suffolk memory was 
the day she met her future husband 
Thomas Brownell. It was two weeks 
before her graduation in 1962 when 
friends introduced the two of them. 
They began dating soon after, and now 
have been married for 44 years, and 
have 3 children and 2 grandchildren! 

Hope (Meschi) Carras, 
BS’62, MAE’72
Education
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Children: 2;  
(7 Grandchildren)

Biography:
After receiving her bachelor of arts 
from Suffolk, Hope went on to achieve 
a Master’s in Education from Suffolk 
in 1971. She worked in the Watertown 
Public Schools as an elementary school 
teacher and guidance counselor for 36 
years. Hope retired in 2002.  In addition 
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to teaching, Hope has performed 
volunteer work as Director of Greek 
Education Cultural program at the 
Taxiarchae- Archangels Greek Orthodox 
Church in Watertown for 6 years. 
She also sang in the choir.  Hope has 
traveled to many countries in Europe 
including Greece, Russia, and Austria. 
She loves to play golf and work as a 
volunteer at the Watertown Free  
Public Library. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Too many memorable moments 
with classmates to name.  All of the 
wonderful professors, who were very 
helpful and resourceful. Also Miss 
McNamarra, the school secretary who 
was especially sweet. There were also 
very nice restaurants in the area, and 
one particular Chinese restaurant which 
is where she had her first beer! She 
frequented there with classmates.

Alan M. Chapman, BS’62
Sociology/Journalism
College of Arts & Sciences

Home: 
 

Spouse:  Janet (Sklow) Chapman 
(BS’63). 
Children: 2; 

Biography:
Alan was very active while at Suffolk 
University and participated in many 
clubs including: The Suffolk Journal, 
the Drama Club, the Jazz Club and the 
Suffolk Israelites. In addition to being 
active with Suffolk University during 
his years in school, post college he 
remains an active alumnus. He is a 
board member (Clerk) of the College 
of Arts and Sciences Alumni Board 
(2007-present). Outside of Suffolk 
Alan is the Co-founder and producer 
of Radio Classics Live (1990-present) 
at Massasoit Community College. 
Professionally, Alan was the VP/ creative 
of QML Ltd (1979-82), was the Principal 
at Alan Chapman Communications 
(1982-2007) and most recently is an 
Adjunct Professor at Quinsigamond 
Community College (2007-present). 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Meeting his wife, and having graduation 
in the Hatch Memorial Shell (only Suffolk 
University Class to do so).

Lawrence Clinton, BA’62
Government & History
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Nancy DiLando
Children: 4;  

Peter Conroy, BA’62
Psychology
College of Arts & Sciences

Home: 
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Spouse: Brenda Conroy,  

1; 

Biography:
After graduation from Suffolk University, 
Peter received his master’s from Tufts 
University (1964). Peter worked in the 
defense industry for 40+ years in a 
variety of engineering and management 
positions (he is presently retired). 
He enjoys frequent travel, amateur 
gardening and landscaping, year round 
outdoor sports, and volunteering on 
several different social committees.

Joseph John Crisafulli, BA’62
Government
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Biography:
While at Suffolk University Joseph 
became a scout leader for Troop 3 
out of the old South Church at Copley 
Square.  While he was there they had 
two Eagle Scouts, after an 11 year dry 
spell! Also while still a student, Joseph, 
along with others (including Professor 
Rand) started the Political Science Club. 
Joseph went on to attend Portia Law 
School (now New England School of 
Law), where he was the dually elected 
senior class president (1966).  Since 
graduating he has enjoyed traveling 
and sightseeing, visiting places such as 
London, Paris, and Italy.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
At his graduation meeting Trustee, 

Joseph P. Graham Esq., who had 
been a customer of his Dad’s fruit and 
vegetable stand, formally known as 
the North Station Fruit Exchange in the 
West End of Boston (the store closed 
after 33 years). 

Harold Dietrich, BS’62
Mathematics
College of Arts & Sciences

Home: 

Biography:
After graduating from Suffolk, Harry 
went on to teach Mathematics for the 
Needham Public School System.  He 
is now retired from the Public school 
system. He continues to tutor in  
the evenings. 

Anthony T. DiIeso, AB’62
Social Studies/ Education
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Sandra DiIeso,  

Children: 3; 

Biography:
Tony is currently an Independent 
Education Consultant. He has served 
as an active member of the Suffolk 
University Alumni Family for several 
decades; attending and assisting in 
organizing innumerable social, cultural 
events and reunions. Eventually, Tony 
served two terms as the President 
of the College and Arts & Sciences 
Alumni Board of Directors from 2004-
2010. Tony has retired from the Boston 
Public Schools as Director of Adult 
Education and Community Services. 
Suffolk University provided a strong 
foundation for Tony to continue his 
graduate education, professional 
career and service activities, receiving 
his M.Ed (1965), and EdD (1987) from 
UMass Amherst. His day job working for 
the Boston Public Schools and being 
a parent of three children enhanced 
his desire to serve as a member of 
the Watertown School Committee 
subsequently, being elected five times, 
for a total of 17 years. Tony’s other 
volunteer activities include: serving on 
English High School Alumni Board of 
Directors and being a member of Lodge 
Piave Fiume, Order of Sons of Italy  
in America.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Being involved in the following activities:
Humanities Club, Education 
Association, Debate Team (2, 3, 
4), Who’s Who Among American 
Universities (1962), Debate Team Coach 
(1962-1964).



5



6

Paula (Brown) Doress-
Worters, BA’62
Political Science, cum laude
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse:  Allen J. Worters  

	 5 grandchildren

Biography:
After graduation Paula worked in the 
community by organizing in Roxbury 
to raise awareness of un-met needs 
in housing, welfare, public school 
education and women’s health. She 
also went on to receive her Master’s 

in Women’s Studies from Goddard 
College (1978) and her Ph.D. in Social 
Psychology from Boston College (1992).  
Paula is a founding co-author of Our 
Bodies Ourselves (all editions; 1971 
to 1988); Senior co-author, Ourselves 
Growing Older (editions 1986, 1994).  
Between books and graduate school, 
Paula taught Women’s Studies at 
Emerson College, UMass Boston, and 
Boston College. In 1998 she became 
the visiting (and eventually resident) 
scholar at the Women’s Studies 
Research Center at Brandeis University 
and researched the life and work of a 
significant but nearly forgotten women’s 
rights advocate of the 19th century. 
Paula’s work was published as Mistress 
of Herself: Speeches and Letters of 
Ernestine L. Rose. Besides working as a 
professor, and writing, she enjoys travel, 
having visited much of Western Europe, 
some of Eastern Europe, Israel, Mexico, 
and Costa Rica. Lately, Paula’s travel 
is related to visiting grandchildren and 
friends and the occasional out of state 
book talk. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
A lecturer in Economics burst into a 
room where they were showing a film 
about HUAC, mistaking believing that 
they were in support, when in fact they 
were screening it to show the harm 
the HUAC was doing to freedom and 
civil liberties in this country. Also, being 
elected to Phi Alpha Theta (History 
Honor Society).

Patrick H. Dwyer, BSBA’62, 
MAE’70
Business Education
Sawyer Business School

Home:

Biography:
After graduation from Suffolk University, 
Patrick went on to achieve his Master’s 
in Education (1970). He has stayed 
in the education field, working in 
secondary education as a business 
teacher, and a guidance counselor.  
Patrick also worked as the Assistant 
Director of Admissions at Franklin Pierce 
College.  Patrick loves to travel, having 
been to Europe, the Americas, the 
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Middle East, Asia and Africa. He was a 
counselor and Director of Admissions at 
the International School in Addis Ababa, 
Ethiopia. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Waiting to be called up to Dr. Floyd’s 
desk to receive your “Blue Books” for 
exams. Always anxiety laden! He began 
with the highest grade - down to the 
lowest grade. No one was left out of  
this exercise!

Frank Jacaruso, BS’62
Biology
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Yvette Jacaruso,  

Children: 3; 

Biography:
After graduation Frank received his 
Masters in Environmental Science from 
Southern Connecticut University. Frank 
has been very active after graduation, 
working as a science teacher and 
department chair at the Valley Region 
High School in Connecticut. In addition 
to teaching Frank was the past 
treasurer of the Connecticut Education 
Association and served on the Board 
of Directors of the National Education 
Association. Frank’s other activities 
include service as a Board member 
of the Senior Center Commissioner 
(Norwich, CT), President of the Italian 
Heritage and Cultural Community 
of Norwich, Treasurer of the United 
Italian Society, volunteer for the Senior 
Center Lunch Program(Norwich, CT) 
and member educator mass-diocese of 
Norwich, CT.

E. Bertram Gibbes, JD’62
Suffolk University Law School

Home: 

Children: 6;  
 

Biography:
After graduation E. Bertram worked as 
a real estate broker in Massachusetts 
before moving to Miami, Florida, where 
he was a traveling salesman (through his 
career he traveled to 43 of 50 states!). In 
the last ten years, each year, E. Bertram 
has travelled to a different country, 
including his birthplace Grenada and 
Trinidad, where some of his children, 

grandchildren and great grandchildren 
reside. E. Bertram’s favorite hobbies 
include playing billiards and  
watching TV.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Taking Dean Freddie McDermott’s 
class because of his peculiar (almost 
mathematical-like) method of  
teacher “Evidence”.

John P. Hennessy, BA’62
English
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

.

Spouse: Maureen Hennessy 
Children: 3; 

Biography: 
After graduation John was the Internal 
Purchasing Agent at the Polaroid 
Corp. He has travelled the US and 
Europe several times.  John is an avid 
golfer, playing 2-3 times a week April-
October. He travelled to Ireland for a 
family wedding, where he played golf 
and toured extensively. When he is not 
golfing or travelling, John has also been 
a Little League & Minor League umpire, 
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and a Pop Warner manager and coach.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Being the first and only class to 
graduate at the Hatch Shell on the 
Esplanade in Boston.  Also being 
chosen for “Who’s Who in American 
Colleges and Universities”. And Dr. 
Vogel’s English classes when they were 
held in his Beacon Hill home.

Paul Kearney, BS’62, MA’65
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Brenda, 
Children: 3; 

Biography:
After receiving his bachelors from 
Suffolk University, Paul achieved a 
Master’s from Suffolk University (1965). 
Paul was a Massachusetts Public 
School Principal for 34 years. He was 
also involved in the following activities: 
Eagle Scout- Scout Committeeman 
for his sons troops, Pembroke School 
Committee member (1973-1976), 
Gold Medalist (Florida Senior Games, 
2008), President Emeritus of Villages 
Glenbrook Club. Since retiring Paul has 
enjoyed golfing and bicycling. 

George Makris, BA’62
French
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Karen,  

Children: 4;  

Biography:
After graduation George went on to 
receive a Masters in Humanities at 
Hofstra University. He then taught 
French and Spanish in Smithtown, NY 
(1962-1996). George retired in 1996, 
only to go back to teaching part-time 
and serving as interim Foreign Language 
Chair (1998-2001). George enjoys 
vacationing in the Poconos, where he 
canoes, kayaks and fishes with his wife, 
children and grandchildren. George 
and his wife have travelled throughout 
Europe and traced his roots in Greece, 
and his wife’s roots in Italy. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Receiving an ‘A’ on Dr. Petherick’s 
Humanities final. He remembers 
studying so hard, and it had paid off. 
George had many memorable moments 
gathering at Conda’s for breakfast  
with friends.

J. Edward Marshall, BSBA’62
Management/ Accounting
Sawyer Business School

Home:

Spouse: Cheryl Green Marshall,  

Children: 2; 

Biography:
After graduation J. Edward Marshall 
received a juris doctorate from New 
York School of Law (1972). He has been 
working as an attorney at law, admitted 
to practice in the State of California 
before all courts, State and Federal, in 
1972. In his career he has worked as an 
In-House Public attorney, working for 
the City and County of San Francisco, 
as well as working as an In House 
private attorney working for Columbia 
Broadcasting Systems in New York.  J. 
Edward was the founding member of 
the Newark, NJ, Legal Services Project, 
which was first in the nation. He enjoys 
golf & tennis, and is a Football and 
March Madness enthusiast. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
A private meeting with Dr. Dennis C. 
Haley, then president of Suffolk, who 
sat down in my presence and wrote a 
personal recommendation to New York 
Law School on my behalf. At that time 
I could not thank him enough for this 
act and he replied “Just help someone 
whenever you can”, (pay it forward; 
which I have consistently done).
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Daniel McCarron, NESAD’62
Graphic Design
New England School of  
Art & Design

Home:

Spouse: Priscilla,
Children: 1; 

Biography: 
Daniel has been busy, 50 years of 
design and publishing without missing a 
beat, thanks to the New England School 
of Art & Design. His titles included 
Art Director of the Harvard Magazine; 
Associate University Publisher at 
Harvard; University Publisher; University 
Printer (twenty five years spent at 
Harvard). Preceded by fourteen years 
as VP/Art Director at Beckler Press of 
Boston and followed by VP/Director 

of Educational Graphics at Wordtech/ 
Flagship Press for eleven years. Add 
teaching positions in continuing 
education at the New England School 
of Art & Design and in the Center for 
Lifelong Learning at Harvard. Daniel has 
had a busy and creative career!

Memorable NESAD Moment:
Too many to count, simply because 
the class was so creative and the days 
were filled interacting with visually 
sophisticated classmates perfecting 
their craft. 

John D. McCarthy, BSBA’62
Business Administration
Sawyer Business School

Home:

Spouse: Marylou, 
Children: 3; 

Biography:
After graduation, John spent 35 years 
working for the US government, he 
also taught accounting at Boston 
College, Boston University, and 
Northeastern. John received a MPA 
degree from Northeastern University, 
and an Honorary Doctorate from Boston 
College. Over the years John has 
enjoyed playing trombone in different 
community bands in New England  
and Florida. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Being the past president and treasurer 
of the Suffolk University Alumni 
Association, also working part time as 
an accounting professor at Suffolk.

William J. McCarthy, AB’62
History
College of Arts & Sciences
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Widowed

Home:

Biography:
While at Suffolk, Bill was the President 
of the Student Government Association 
and Captain of the Debate team.  After 
graduation, he received a Master’s in 
History from Boston University (1963) 
and Master’s in Economics from Boston 
University (1967). Since graduating, 
William taught History and Economics 
at Greenfield, MA (1963-1967). He 
also taught in Needham, MA (1967-
1997). In 1997 William went to Vienna, 
Austria to teach History, Economics 
and administrative government work 
(1997-2004). William enjoys travel, 
politics, reading, community work, town 
committees, town government, and 
helping neighbors and friends. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
All Colleges meeting of 1962 at which 
William presided to confront trustees to 
use funds for expansion of the campus. 
After many years the expansion  
has happened.

Gary McMullin, BS’62
Biology
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Married
Children: 2

Biography:
After attending Suffolk, Gary went on to 
receive his Masters at the University of 
New Hampshire.

Patricia McGovern, BA’62, 
JD’66, HLLD’88
English
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Biography:
Patricia recently stepped down as 
General Counsel for Beth Israel 
Deaconess Medical Center and is 
currently a Senior Vice President for 
Corporate and Community Affairs at 
BIDMC.  Prior to that, she served as 
Executive Vice President for External 
Affairs at CareGroup Healthcare System. 
Before joining CareGroup, Patricia 
practiced law at Goulston & Storrs, 
concentrating in the fields of public 
law and health care law. She brought a 
unique knowledge and understanding 
of the major economic and political 
trends affecting the New England and 
national business environments to 
all areas of the firm’s practice. Prior 
to joining Goulston & Storrs in 1993, 
Patricia served with distinction in the 
Massachusetts Senate for twelve 
years. From 1984 to 1992, she chaired 
the Senate Committee on Ways and 
Means, authoring groundbreaking and 
innovative budget and policy decisions 
while crafting a multi-billion dollar 
operating and capital budget for the 
Commonwealth. Patricia received a law 
degree from Suffolk Law. She holds 
numerous honorary degrees and, after 
graduation from law school, studied 
at the Academy of International Law, 
The Hague, Netherlands. Patricia 
is a founder of the Women’s Bar 
Association.
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Memorable Suffolk Moment:
First day of classes and Graduating 
from the esplanade.

William F. Poleri, BSJ’62
Journalism
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Carolyn,  

Children: 4;  
	

Biography:
After graduating in 1962, William 
worked on the editorial staff of the 
Springfield (MA) Daily News (now called 
the Springfield Republican) for 26 
years. He started out as a reporter, then 
for 21 years worked in dual capacity 
of Make-up and Theatre/ Fine Arts/ 
Entertainment Editors. William retired 
in 1988.  William has an avocation 
for community theatre, where he has 

directed over three dozen productions. 
During that period he was the co-
founder and first president of Readers 
and Playwrights Theater and the 
Community Theatre Association. Since 
retiring William has served as secretary/
treasurer of Moorpark Arts Committee 
and as Moorpark representative to 
both Ventura County Arts Commission 
and the Air Quality Board. William 
has served as the secretary to the 
Grandsons of Italy organization for 20 
years. William enjoys writing plays, and 
recently two of his one-act plays have 
been published in an anthology. He 
continues to write stage and  
screen scripts.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Being able to pursue his education 
while working full-time so he could 
support his wife and 3 children. William, 
a veteran, took advantage of the GI 
Bill benefits to attend college. Suffolk’s 
location in the heart of Boston enabled 
him to support his growing family 
while studying. 

Anthony F. Poto, BA’62
Spanish
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Marie, 
Children: 4; 

Biography:
After graduation Anthony received a 
Master’s in Education from Salem State 
University. Anthony was a Saugus 
High School Spanish teacher for 40 
years. He taught Spanish at North 
Shore Community College and Fisher 
College. Anthony also taught Spanish 
for law enforcement officers, firemen, 
and nurses at Salem High School Adult 
Education Program, also taught Spanish 
at Saugus and Salem high school 
adult education classes. Anthony has 
enjoyed travel, visiting: Spain, France, 
Switzerland, Germany, Austria, Hungary, 
Belgium, Holland, England, Italy, Puerto 
Rico and Mexico. 

Memorable Suffolk Moments:
Senior week, Prom Night & Graduation

Ellen Price, BA’62
Elementary Education and 
Government
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Biography:
After graduation, Ellen taught 
elementary school in Revere, MA for 
five years.  She then moved to San 
Francisco and went into Social Services 
working at the California Dept. of Social 
Services as well as private agencies for 
24 years.  Ellen returned to her roots in 
Revere, MA almost 20 years ago and 
continued working in social services, for 
the past 13 years she has worked for 
Elder Services.
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Fern Price, BA’62
Education
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Biography:
After graduation Fern received her 
Master’s from Cambridge College. 
She also taught in the Revere School 
system for 35 years. When she wasn’t 
teaching, Fern enjoyed volunteering 
for generations eg. Seniors helping 
teachers in the classroom or  
individual students. 

Bruce T. Quirk, BA’62, JD’65
English
College of Arts & Sciences

Home: 

Spouse: Eugenia, 

Biography:
After receiving his Bachelor of Arts from 
Suffolk, Bruce studied law, receiving his 
Juris Doctorate (1965). He has been a 
member of the Massachusetts Bar since 
1966. Bruce has worked as a real estate 
developer. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Dr. Edward Hartman’s History Class, he 
brought history alive in his classroom. 

Paul Thomas Rabchenuk, 
BA’62
American Politics and Policy
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Biography:
After graduation Paul received a 
Certificate in International Relations 
from the Fletcher School at Tufts 
University, a Master’s in Public Affairs 
from the University of Pittsburgh, and 
a law degree from the New England 

School of Law. Paul has held numerous 
municipal positions; including but not 
limited to: Town Manager, Saugus, 
Massachusetts, Town Administrator, 
North Reading, Massachusetts, 
Director of Urban Renewal, Haverhill, 
Massachusetts. Paul is currently an 
Attorney in private practice, Rabchenuk 
Law Offices, Salem and Marblehead, 
MA, as well as a Visiting Assistant 
Professor of Political Science; Public 
Administration, Civil Rights and Civil 
Liberties at Salem State University. 
Most recently noted as expert speaker 
and lecturer on the Ukrainian Famine- 
Genocide of 1930-1933. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Dr. Dionne Archon hired him as an 
adjunct lecturer in the government 
department. Coming back to teach at 
his Alma Mater was a very high point in 
his life. 
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Bernard Rosmarin, BA’62
Foreign Language Education
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Janice,  

Children: 2; 

Biography:
After receiving his bachelor of arts from 
Suffolk, Bernard achieved a Master’s 
in Education from Boston University 
(1964). He then went on to teach 
Spanish for over 30 years at San Jose 
Schools in California, Foothill College 
in California. Bernard has travelled to 
Latin America and Europe, even leading 
student groups to Mexico. He is also a 
self-employed translator for  
media professionals. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Participating in Student Government, 
the Hiller Foundation, Spanish Club, 
Education Forums, and  
Humanities Group. 

George L. Sacco, BA’59, 
JD’62
Suffolk University Law School

Home:

Spouse:  

Children: 2; 

Biography:
George received his Bachelor of Arts 
degree in Government (1959) before 
attending Suffolk Law. Since receiving 
his law degree, George served on the 
Medford school committee (1959-1963), 
the Massachusetts General Court 
(1962-1973); and was also Runner-up 
in the Democratic Primary for Attorney 
General in 1974. 

William Sarchuk, BS’62 
(High Honors)
Bio-Chemistry
College of Arts & Science

Home:

Spouse: Claudia
Children: 1; 

Biography:
After graduation William achieved a 
Master’s in Education from Salem State 
University. He taught chemistry at Salem 
High School (now retired). He is also is 
Proto-Deacon of the Orthodox Church 
in America, and worked as a chemist 
for Eastman Kodak. William enjoys 
photography and lapidary.
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Patricia Sherman, BSBA’62
Business Administration
Sawyer Business School

Home:

Biography:
Patricia worked for Western Union as 
a telegrapher and served in the Navy 
W.A.V.E.S. prior to beginning a college 
education. After graduation, Patricia 
returned to work at Western Union as 
a manager. She received her teaching 
certificate from Salem State College 
(1972) and taught at Sacred Heart Junior 
College in Cullman, AL until she retired 
in 1987.

Beatrice Snow, AB’62
Biology
College of Arts & Science

Home:

Biography:
After graduation Bea received a Masters 
in Zoology from the University of New 
Hampshire, then her Ph.D in Genetics 
from the University of New Hampshire. 
Bea taught biology at Suffolk University 
for 44 years with her last 26 years were 
spent as Chairperson of the  
Biology Department. 

R.G. Sweeney, JD’62, LLM’66
Suffolk University Law School

Home:

Children: 2; 

Biography:
Before attending Suffolk University 
Law School, R.G. was a graduate 
of Providence College, receiving a 
bachelor of arts in Political Science. 
After graduating with a JD from Suffolk 
Law, he received an LLM in 1966. After 
graduating R.G. was a Trial Counsel 
in Boston, as well as an Assistant 
House Counsel. R.G. went on to work 
in a private practice in Cape Cod and 
Boston. He is acted on television and in 
movies. He has also been the chairman 
of the Mashpee Zoning Board.  R.G. 
has enjoyed skiing, golf, tennis, fishing, 
cooking (currently writing a cookbook), 
consulting and teaching.

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
Graduation and Judge Fenton’s Civil 
Procedure Class.
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Robert W. Vassar, NESAD’62
Fine Arts
New England School of  
Art & Design

Home:

Spouse: Elizabeth, 
Children: 2; 

Biography:
Robert has been painting landscapes, 
seascapes and street scenes in all 
medias for over fifty years. He has 
been busy painting between Vermont, 
Maine, New York, Florida, and Alaska. 
He has exhibited at the Lever House, 
New York City, the National Arts Club, 
New York City, the South Street Seaport 
Gallery, New York City, the Tilting at 
Windmills Gallery, Manchester Center, 
Vermont, the Southern Vermont Art 
Center, Manchester, Vermont, the Grist 
Mill Gallery, Chester, Vermont, the 
McIntyre Gallery, Dorset, Vermont, and 
the Arts Exclusive Gallery, Simsbury, 
Connecticut. Robert’s paintings are 
represented in many private collections 
in this country, Canada, Mexico  
and Australia. 

Memorably NESAD memory:
Painting fishing boats on old T-Wharf in 
Watercolor at Boston Harbor with J.W.S. 
Cox and the Water Color Class.

Alan Weinberg, BS’62
Biology
College of Arts & Sciences

Home:

Spouse: Edith, 
Children: 1;  

Biography:
After graduation Alan received a 
Masters in Health Sciences from 
Northeastern University. Alan worked 
as an Orthopedic Research Micro-Histo 
Technician at Mass General for four 
years full time (part time for ten years.) 
He also worked as a Bio/Chemistry 
teacher at Bridgewater-Raynham 
Regional High School for six years. 
He served as Science Department 
Chair/Teacher at Oliver Ames High 
School and Easton Middle School for 
fourteen years, then worked as the 
Conservation Administrator for the 
town of Braintree, MA for 15 years. 
Alan is a member of several societies 
including: Braintree Historical Society 
(Director), Conservation Commissioner, 

Braintree Choral Society, Volunteers at 
the Sylvanus Thayer House 5th grade 
school program, Recycling committee, 
and Book Club at his local library. His 
hobbies include: swimming, gardening, 
cooking, reading, singing, and traveling. 
He has traveled extensively with his wife 
and daughter in six continents. 

Memorable Suffolk Moment:
1962 Graduation Ceremony at the Hatch 
Memorial Shell in Boston.
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Stephen M. Zubricki, Jr., 
NESAD’62
Graphic Design
New England School of 
Art & Design

Home:
Lynn, MA

Spouse: Rita
Children: 8 children 
       15 grandchildren

Biography:
While studying at NESAD, Steve began 
his career as a graphic designer and 
illustrator at Avco in Wilmington, MA. 
In 1968 Steve began employment 
at Spring Lane Associates, the in-
house advertising arm of Eaton 
Vance Corporation, Boston, where 
he continued 19 years of service. At 
Spring Lane, as creative director, Steve 
held the titles of Vice President and 
President. He has taught classes at 
his alma mater (NESAD) and Harvard 
University. Steve enhanced his career 
by mastering the art of photography. 
As an extensive traveler, his portfolio 
includes photography of Europe, 
Canada and the US. Steve is presently 
owner of Mystic View Design, Inc., 
a Chelsea, Massachusetts-based 
design, photography, and web 
development firm. Mystic View Design 
was established in 1987, and Steve 
continues to draw upon his background 
in graphic design and photography. 
Steve enjoys Cape Cod, New 
Hampshire, landscaping, photography, 
painting and boating.

Memorable NESAD Moment:
Studying under Nathan Goldstein who 
was an extremely accomplished artist.



College of Arts & Sciences and 
Sawyer Business School

Nicholas G. Albaneses Jr., BA’62

Nicholas D. Anastas, BS’62

Richard P. Andersen, BA’62

Jabor T. Bethoney, BA ‘62

Ruperto Budhai, BA’62

John P. Bunszel, BA’62, JD’65

Arthur J. Carroll, BA’62

Ernest J. Cattani, BSBA’62

Ralph F. Champa, Jr., Esq, BS’62, JD’64

Allan L. Corkum, BSBA’62

John A. Creedon, BA’62

Salvatore DiPietro, BSBA’62, MBA’64

Paul F. Dresser, BSBA’62

Warren P. Graff, BA’62

Thomas J. Herbert, Esq., BA’62, JD’64

David M. Johnson, BS’62

Allen H. Katz, C.P.A., BSBA’62, MBA’64

Marie A. Keane, BA’62, MAE’67

Benjamin F. Lewin, Jr., BSBA’62

John H. Lorigan Jr., BA’62

Francis J. Lynch, BSBA’62

James P. McDonough, BA’62

John T. McInnis, BS’62

Chris G. Miserlis, BSBA’62

James P. Moran, BSBA’62, MBA’68

Peter T. Pappas, BSBA’62

Robert R. Radula, BSBA’62

Arthur S. Ryan, Jr., Esq., BS’62, JD’70

James M. Silva, BA’62

Jean P. Thibault, BA’62

James A. Whalen, BA’62

Harry Zerigian, BSBA’62

Suffolk Law School

John F. Cadigan, Esq., BSBA’59, JD’62

John R. Campbell, Esq., JD’62

Harry J. Carroll, Esq., JD’62

Barry L. Cerier, Esq., JD’62

Paul L. Dignan, Esq., JD’62

John T. Dolan, Esq., BA’57, JD’62

John A. Donahue, Jr., Esq., JD’62

Marian J. Ego, Esq., JD’62

Martin J. Foley, Esq., JD’62

Lawrence G. Gettings Esq., JD’62

Mr. Robert A. Ginivan Jr., JD’58, LLM’62

S. John Hamano, Esq., JD’62

Murray Duncan Harris Esq., JD’62

Barbara Connolly Hughes, Esq., JD’62

Robert W. Kelley, Esq., LLB’62

Horace S. Libby Esq., JD’62

Peter F. MacDonald, Esq., JD’62

Francis X. McDonough, Esq., JD’62

Charles J. Nolan, Esq., JD’62

Mr. Daniel Sesnovich, BA’59, JD’62

Robert B. Shumway, Esq., JD’62

Richard J. Sullivan Esq., JD’62

The Hon. John T. Sweeney, JD’62

John J. Sylvester, Esq., JD’62

Francis J. Thornton, Esq., JD’62

Mildred W. Tracey, Esq., LLM’62

Roger F. Turner, Esq., JD’25, LLM’62

The Hon. Samuel E. Zoll, JD’62, HLLD’77

New England School of 
Art & Design

Steven Block, NESAD’62

Ronald Kyle, NESAD’62

Barry Swartz, NESAD’62

In Memoriam
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